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THANK YOU! 

Several months ago, Gene Booker, a 

retired minister and resident at the 

CRRC Village, said that the Lord laid a 

burden on his heart for the CRRC  

endowment fund.  This fund was  

established with the Baptist Foundation 

of North Carolina and will help CRRC 

residents with the cost of food,  

medicines, and other needs. 

 

He has been friends with the Hoppers 

for many years and decided this was the 

way to raise money for the Endowment 

Fund.  He contacted the Hoppers , who 

are known as America’s favorite family 

of gospel music, and convinced them to 

do a benefit concert for CRRC! 

 

This event was a HUGE success! 



A Word From Admissions and Marketing 

Care Communications 

Remember – if you brought your loved one new clothes for Christmas, please see  

laundry so they can label them.  Thank you. 
 

We have immediate openings in our Assisted Living Main & Alzheimer’s Centers.  If you 

have a neighbor, friend, family, or church member who may need our services, call or 

email me. 
 

Please let me know if your church would like for me to speak at their group.  Also, if you 

are a member of a civic organization, please ask them to call or email me.  They can call or email at:  336-

610-1214 or admissions@cross-road.org . Janet Harllee 

 “Happy New Year!” 

Happy New Year! 

If I had to sum up 2017 in a couple of words, it would be challenges and success.  Cross Road Retirement 

Community has weathered some challenges this past year with the Legionella Bacteria investigation being the 

most significant.  All water tests performed twice a month in numerous areas of our buildings over the past 

three months have found “no” evidence of the Legionella Bacteria.  We will continue monthly water testing of 

numerous sites over the next three months and have paid a water consultant for a “Water Management Plan” 

that involves some testing, training, and procedures taken by our staff that should help ensure safe water for 

everyone now and in the future.  Our staff has demonstrated their ability to respond in a positive manner  

during the tough times and good times.   

 

One of our success times during the year was being recognized by the NC Assisted Living Association for 

their top award of the year with the “Community Leadership Award”.   This award was presented at their   

annual convention in Winston-Salem on October 11, 2017. 

 

I will attempt to identify a few of our 2017 achievements….1) The completion of 6 new “Lake Side Villas” 2) Construction 

and completion of  a building for “School Age Summer and After School Program” as part of Shepherd’s Way,  3) Beginning 

construction on one additional “Lake Side Villa”, 4) Recognition as favorite “Assisted Living”  in the readers choice survey by 

our local newspaper along with very positive inspection reports, 5) “Community Leadership Award” by the NC Assisted Liv-

ing Association, 6) Updates to our grounds and garden areas along with “Activity Annex” being established,  7) Updates to our 

main Dining Room and bringing our Dining Room Services back under Cross Road instead of a contract service, 8) Continued 

to update and improve equipment, furnishings, fixtures, and buildings, 9) Planning for future growth and expansion  on our 

campus. 

 

 Life is a journey of changes and we feel good about the changes and future of Cross Road Retirement Community. 

Thank you for your confidence and continued support.  Your comments and suggestions are always welcome! 

Happy New Year from everyone in the Independent Village Apartments.  It has been cold outside but 

our residents have stayed snug and warm in the apartments.  We are nearing completion of our new lake-

side villa.  We are also updating some of our apartments. 
 

For information on our one and two bedroom apartments, contact Betty Page at 336-318-1847 or email 

at dvs@cross-road.org.  Have a blessed new year. 

Betty Page 

Steve Rumbley 

Executive Director 

mailto:admissions@cross-road.org


Employee Corner 

Employee of the Month 

Happy Birthday 

Village Residents 

February 
1  Elaine Southern 

14  Thomas Corcoran 

16  Pam Walker 

21 Rita Betts 

 

March 
6  Hazel Allred 

6 Ruth Gill 

11  Alton Bell 

12  Mary Phillips 

18  Dale Oliver 

26  Evangeline Brown 

31 Dianne Wright 

 

April 
1  Odell Pugh 

3  Gwen Poole 

6  Marvin Hogsed 

14  Joyce Draughn 

27 Mont Gilmore 

 

Main Center 

February 
6  Rene Overton 

8  Glen Parks 

15  Rosalie McCracken 

16  Inez Pillsbury 

18  Elgie James 

20  Needham Hockett 

25 Joe Thomas 

  

 

 

March 
5  Genevieve Cox 

13  Faye Hill 

15  Alice Adams 

19  Anna Pace 

22  Betty Sue Campbell 

25  Jerri Cooper 

31 Marvin Allred 
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In Memoriam 

Ester Ward 

Dorothy Doss 

Donald Hunt 

Ann Allen 

Carl Dowing 

Mildred Deese 

Carlton “Snooks” Joyce 

Main and ACC Centers 

George & Betty Johnson 

Evelyn Reaves 

Ruth Emery 

October  Margaret Page 

 

November  Jackie Gabriel 

 

December  Lorrie Suggs   

Welcome New Employees 

Welcome New Residents 

Nursing Staff—Haleigh Freeman, Elida Campuzano, Diane 

Mohry, Chyenne Bowman, Sierra Ocasio 

 

Housekeeping—Susan Brooks 
 

Dietary—Hennessys Arellano, Andrea Carrillo, Kay Jones, 

Yamila Aguilar 
 

Chaplain—Bernie Raymond 
 

Finance Director—Susan Brown Cagle 

 

April 
7  Claudine Pierce 

8  Vida Long 

9  Esther Ward 

9  Jacksie Poe 

10  Caroline Livingston 

16  Doris Nance 

18  Celesta Wells 

19  Elizabeth Page 

21  Roberta Nettles 

23  Linda Hamilton 

29 Vadis Shaw 

 

 

ACC 

November 

 

December 
1  Roy Bomberger 

15  Margaret Eubanks 

17 Barbara Gallimore 

 

 

January 
4  Bernice Jones 

10  Eva Skeen 

13  Howard Swink 

31 Judy Fox 

 

 

Maynell Leonard 

Gladys Hill 

Geneva Burkhart 

James Lewis 

Ruth Kilby 

Ann Cain 

Mary Greene 

J.D. Allen 

Elsie Joyce 

Village Apartments 

Betty Caviness 

Elgie James 

Lou Perry  

Rachel Sutton 

Jack Sutton 

Sandra Cook 

Sue Spivey 

Arthur Jamison 



Main Center Activities 
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Care Communications 

Susanne Allen 

Holidays are always busy.   



Alzheimer's Care Center Activities 
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Karen Kidd 

Care Communications 

In the Alzheimer's Care Center, we like celebrations:  We celebrate EVERYTHING!!! 

We celebrate birthdays, our Veterans, Thanksgiving and Christmas.  But we also 

celebrate things like the arrival of Winter and when we have a full moon.  We celebrate "National Soup 

Day" and "National Chocolate Ice Cream Day" (there is a National Day for almost everything!)   We try 

to bring joy into the hearts of our Residents and a smile to their faces by celebrating LIFE!  Everyday is 

a gift from God and a good reason to celebrate.  We would like to invite you to come for a visit and let 

us bring some joy into your life too!  We look forward to seeing you! 

Alzheimer's Support 

Group Questions?  Call Mamie 

Byrd at 336-629-7811  



Activities From Our Independent Living Apartments 
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Susanne Allen 

Care Communications 
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Employee of the Year 

 

Jason Eubanks 

2nd Shift ACC Supervisor 

C 

O 

N 

G 

R 

A 

T 

U 

L 

A 

T 

I 

O 

N 

S 
Check out our new website— 

www.cross-road.org 

 

Please send Janet Harllee (admissions@cross-

road.org) your email address.  She will add you 

to our newsletter list. Also, our Activity Direc-

tor will send you photos of your loved one in 

activities. 

 

Welcome 

Susan Cagle 

Finance Director 

 

 

Bernie Raymond 

Chaplain 

Up Coming Events 

March 2 Blood Drive 

 

April 26th   Dream Makers Golf Tournament 

 

May 10  Mother Day Banquet 

 

July 27  Business Before Hours   
  

 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Randy Tedder, Board President, Johnny  

Henderson, Gentry Smith, Debbie Maness,  Susan 

West, Pam Regan, Annette Bean, Kermit Williamson, 

Joe Turner, Larry Hilliard (Director Emeritus) 

 

MANAGEMENT TEAM 

Steve Rumbley, Executive Director, Janet Harllee, 

Director of Admissions & Marketing, Joyce Rife, 

ACC Resident Care Director,  Kristin Jones, DON, 

LeAnn Schatz, Resident Care Director,  Jeanne 

Auge, Human Resources Director, Betty Page,  

Director of Independent Living,  Susanne  

Allen, Activity / Volunteer Director,  Susan Cagle, 

Director of Finance, Evelyn Greene, Director of  

Housekeeping & Laundry,  Bill Page, Maintenance 

Director,  Bernie Raymond, Chaplain,  Brad Lowe,  

Director of Food Services, Helen Thornburg,   

Associate Director of Food Services 

 

Care Communications 

1302 Old Cox Rd 

Asheboro, NC  27205 

336-629-7811 

 

Ways You Can Help 

Cross Road on the Web 

Visit us at: www.cross-road.org 

If you would like to contribute or donate in honor or memory, please send your contribution to:  

Cross Road Retirement Community  

1302 Old Cox Rd  

Asheboro, NC 27205  

Attn: Finance Department  

Please specify if you would like this to go to a specific area such as:  

Dream Makers  

Alzheimer's Care Center  

Main Center  

Tree of Life 

Walk of Honor (name on brick $100)  

Pet Fund  

Resident or Employee Benevolent Fund  

Friends of the Community (resident’s name on plaque in front entrance)  

Please remember, any contribution to CRRC is tax deductible.  

 


